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Each candidate must be a member 

of VVA Chapter 522, must be in 
good standing with the VVA at the 

time of the elections, and must be 

willing to serve a 2-year term. 

Questions regarding the April elec-
tions, the specific duties for each 

position, and election procedures 
will be answered at the March 

monthly meeting. 

We strongly encourage you to con-
sider running for office in Chapter 
522. A diverse group of new faces 

and ideas will only serve to make 
our organization stronger and more 

effective.  

Chapter 522 celebrated 25 years of 
service in 2015 thanks to the con-

tributions of many members. Let us 
contribute to expand and better 

serve veterans. 

While many of you are currently 

focusing on the upcoming Presi-
dential election, I would like to 

remind all of our voting mem-
bers that Chapter 522 will be 
conducting elections at our April 

monthly meeting - provided we 
have enough voting members 

present. Please make every ef-
fort to  attend the meeting on 
Monday, April 4th and make 

your voice heard. 

The following positions are open 
to anyone interested in holding 

a chapter office:  

 - President                       
 - Vice-President               
 - Secretary                      

 - Treasurer                      
 - Chaplain                       

 - Director #1                   
 - Director #2                   

 - Director #3 
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TOM PHILPOTT, JANUARY 29, 2016 

Military Update: VA E-Claim System Melts Backlog But Costs Alarm Congress – Over the past five years, since Republi-
cans won back control of the House, the Department of Veteran Affairs has been flogged publicly many times, often for allowing 
a mountain of backlogged disability compensation claims. 

As the backlog fell, lawmakers now are learning, they should have paid more attention to how much VA was spending on its 
primary tool for the task – a paperless claim system. They’re paying attention now. 

The cost of VA’s electronic claims network, called the Veterans Benefits Management System (VBMS), is $1 billion so far and 
soon will reach $1.3 billion, VA conceded last week to the House Veterans Affairs Committee. 

That’s more than double VA’s original estimate of $580 million for VBMS in 2009. Costs are continuing to grow too because, by 

design, VBMS gets a software upgrade every three months. And apart from quarterly upgrades, VA plans for major innovations 
to the VBMS starting in 2018. 

Rep. Jeff Miller (R-Fla.) said he called last week’s to focus on “yet another VA project that is over budget and underachieving.” 

Amid the waves of criticism that followed, including testimony on results of troublesome audits by VA’s Office of Inspector Gen-
eral and the Government Accountability Office, doubts surfaced as to what impact the VBMS alone might have had on the back-
log melt. 

A VA claim is said to be in backlog status if awaiting a decision beyond 125 days of being filed. The size of the backlog peaked in 
March 2013 at 611,000. It stands today between 75,000 and 80,000, said Beth McCoy, VA’s deputy under secretary for field 
operations. She credited the decline in large part to the increasing effectiveness of the VBMS. 

Miller complained that the backlog wasn’t eliminated by 2015 as VA had vowed it would be. And both Miller and Brent Arronte, 
deputy assistant inspector general for VA audits and evaluations, questioned how much credit VBMS deserves for the backlog’s 
sharp decline. 

Miller noted that the Veterans Benefits Administration also had hired 7300 more fulltime employees from 2007 to 2014. Arronte 
said VBA spent a combined $255 million on mandatory over time to work the backlog, and VA implemented a fully developed 
claims process to shorten processing times. 

Whatever VBMS contributed to the backlog’s decline, Arronte said, its costs “continue to spiral upward and final end state costs 
remain unknown.” Consequently, VA cannot be sure if its paperless claims system is providing “an effective return on its invest-
ment,” he said. 

Cost overruns, Miller said, “would be bad enough but, after six years in development, VBMS is still not able to fully support dis-
ability claims and pension applications.” And for claim decisions on appeal, he said, VBMS “only acts as a document repository.” 
So even as the backlog of original claims has fallen, Miller said, the number of claims awaiting appeal decisions jumped 70 per-
cent the past three years to 433,000. 

In VA’s defense, McCoy and Dawn Bontempo, director of Veterans Benefits Management System Program Management Office, 
suggested lawmakers are wrong to label VBMS spending increases as cost overruns. 

“Scope and cost increases were planned, essential and approved to move beyond just an initial electronic repository functional-
ity,” McCoy said. 

To better serve veterans as well as veteran service organizations and VA claim processors, VA steadily is increasing “automation 
functionality,” McCoy said. “That’s something we will probably never finish.” 

The VBMS, added Bontempo, was never meant to be a project where all requirements are defined upfront, a system is built to 
meet them, and “years later you have something delivered that may not be meeting your user needs. That’s a traditional IT 
project; we did not go down that path.” 

The VBMS design, she said, “allowed us to build requirements as we were going along.” So the system has benefited from 
“seventeen major software releases and 56 minor releases in just four years,” McCoy said. 

As VBMS tools and processes improve, as more files are scanned into the system, VA can better serve veterans seeking com-
pensation, she said. 

However, recent audits and feedback from VBMS users suggest a system plagued by weaknesses and defects. Though 95 per-
cent of records related to veterans’ disability claims are now electronic and reside in VBMS, the system still can’t fully support 
disability and pension claims, GAO said. 

Many of the software releases touted by VA, it added, contained defects “that reduce system functionality” and “adversely affect 
users’ ability to process disability claims in an efficient manner.” 

The American Legion, in a written statement to the committee, complained that its claim assistance officers and the veterans  

Over $1B Spent on Fixing VA Claims Backlog 
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Veterans Luncheon                                                                                                                                      
Sponsored by Chapter 522 and VFW                                                                                                       

Tuesday, March 1st, 1200 hours VFW                                                                                                      
12901 Gulf Boulevard, Madeira Beach, FL 33708 

Wild Splash Concert                                                                               

(Fundraiser) Beer Truck Sales                                                                                              
Saturday, March 5th, 1200-1700 hours                                                                                                               

Coachman Park, Clearwater 

March Monthly Meeting                                                                                  

Monday, March 7th, 1900 hours                                                                                                               
12901 Gulf Boulevard, Madeira Beach, FL 33708   

Pasco County Vet Center                                                                                

Vietnam Veterans Day Ceremonies                                                              
Tuesday, March 29th, 1030-’til hours                                                           

5139 Deer Park Drive                                                                                     
New Port Richey, FL 34653                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

April Monthly Meeting (Chapter Elections)                                                   
Monday, April 4th, 1900 hours                                                                    

12901 Gulf Boulevard, Madeira Beach, FL 33708                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Important Dates 

they help are frustrated often by improperly identified scanned documents and VBMS’ lack of file search capabilities. As a result, 
the VBMS “offers little to no improvement over manually searching though paper files, with perhaps additional eye strain from 
staring at monitors,” the Legion advised. 

GAO reported that VA “has not yet produced a plan that identifies when the system will be completed” or a reliable estimate of 
cost to complete. That limited view for managers and other stakeholders risks the VBMS “not having sufficient funding to com-
plete development,” GAO said. 

Also, while VA hasn’t conducted a customer satisfaction survey, GAO’s own survey found a majority of users satisfied, but claim 
decision review officers “were considerably less satisfied.” 

Miller tried to make the case that paperless claims were resulting in decisions of lesser quality, which accounted for a ballooning 
of claims on appeal. McCoy disputed that, arguing that overall claim accuracy scores had climbed from 83 percent in 2011 to 91 
percent last year. 

“Veterans are much better off because of the electronic system,” McCoy said. “We were outdated [and] should have done this 
years ago.” 

Miller said VA still must be held to account for unbridled spending. 

“It can’t be pouring in more and more and more money without any cost controls. I think that’s what the committee needs to 
focus on,” he said. 

Send comments to Military Update, P.O. Box 231111, Centreville, VA, 20120, email milupdate@aol.com or twitter: 
Tom Philpott @Military_Update. 

Gossip, unlike river water, flows both ways. 

Michael Korda 
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1. ONE TEQUILA, TWO TEQUILA, THREE TEQUILA...... FLOOR. 

 
2. ATHEISM IS A NON-PROPHET ORGANIZATION. 

 
3. IF MAN EVOLVED FROM MONKEYS AND APES, WHY DO WE STILL HAVE MONKEYS AND APES? 

 
4. THE MAIN REASON THAT SANTA IS SO JOLLY IS BECAUSE HE KNOWS                                            

WHERE ALL THE BAD GIRLS LIVE. 
 

5. I WENT TO A BOOKSTORE AND ASKED THE SALESWOMAN, "WHERE'S THE SELF-HELP SECTION?" 
SHE SAID IF SHE TOLD ME, IT WOULD DEFEAT THE PURPOSE. 

 
6. WHAT IF THERE WERE NO HYPOTHETICAL QUESTIONS? 

 
7. IF A DEAF CHILD SIGNS SWEAR WORDS, DOES HIS MOTHER WASH HIS HANDS WITH SOAP? 

 
8. IF SOMEONE WITH MULTIPLE PERSONALITIES THREATENS TO KILL HIMSELF,                                   

IS IT CONSIDERED A HOSTAGE SITUATION? 
 

9. IS THERE ANOTHER WORD FOR SYNONYM? 
 

10. WHERE DO FOREST RANGERS GO TO "GET AWAY FROM IT ALL?" 
 

11. WHAT DO YOU DO WHEN YOU SEE AN ENDANGERED ANIMAL EATING AN ENDANGERED PLANT? 
 

12. IF A PARSLEY FARMER IS SUED, CAN THEY GARNISH HIS WAGES? 
 

13. WOULD A FLY WITHOUT WINGS BE CALLED A WALK? 
 

14. WHY DO THEY LOCK GAS STATION BATHROOMS? ARE THEY AFRAID SOMEONE                           
WILL BREAK-IN AND CLEAN THEM? 

 
15. IF A TURTLE DOESN'T HAVE A SHELL, IS HE HOMELESS OR NAKED? 

 
16. CAN VEGETARIANS EAT ANIMAL CRACKERS? 

 
17. IF THE POLICE ARREST A MUTE, DO THEY TELL HIM HE HAS THE RIGHT TO REMAIN SILENT? 

 
18. WHY DO THEY PUT BRAILLE ON THE DRIVE-THROUGH BANK MACHINES? 

 
19. HOW DO THEY GET DEER TO CROSS THE ROAD ONLY AT THOSE YELLOW ROAD SIGNS? 

 
20. WHAT WAS THE BEST THING BEFORE SLICED BREAD? 

 
21. ONE NICE THING ABOUT EGOTISTS: THEY DON'T TALK ABOUT OTHER PEOPLE. 

 
22. DOES THE LITTLE MERMAID WEAR AN ALGEBRA? 

 
23. DO INFANTS ENJOY INFANCY AS MUCH AS ADULTS ENJOY ADULTERY? 

 
24. HOW IS IT POSSIBLE TO HAVE A CIVIL WAR? 

 
25. IF ONE SYNCHRONIZED SWIMMER DROWNS, DO THE REST DROWN TOO? 

 
26. IF YOU ATE BOTH PASTA AND ANTIPASTO, WOULD YOU STILL BE HUNGRY? 

 
27. IF YOU TRY TO FAIL, AND SUCCEED, WHICH HAVE YOU DONE? 

 
28. WHOSE CRUEL IDEA WAS IT FOR THE WORD 'LISP' TO HAVE 'S' IN IT? 

 
29. WHY ARE HEMORRHOIDS CALLED "HEMORRHOIDS" INSTEAD OF "ASSTEROIDS"? 

 
30. WHY IS IT CALLED TOURIST SEASON IF WE CAN'T SHOOT AT THEM? 

 
31. WHY IS THERE AN EXPIRATION DATE ON SOUR CREAM? 

 
32. IF YOU SPIN AN ORIENTAL MAN IN A CIRCLE THREE TIMES, DOES HE BECOME DISORIENTED? 

 
33. CAN AN ATHEIST GET INSURANCE AGAINST ACTS OF GOD? 

FOR THOSE WHO LOVE THE PHILOSOPHY OF AMBIGUITY,                                                                                        

AS WELL AS THE IDIOSYNCRASIES OF ENGLISH 

Mincing your words makes it easier if you have to eat them later. 

Franklin P. Jones 
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By Leo Shane III, Military Times, February 2, 2016 

Army Chief of Staff Mark Milley speaks to the Senate Armed Services Committee on Capitol 
Hill on Tuesday, where he and Marine Corps Commandant Gen. Robert Neller endorsed the 

idea of requiring women to register for th 

The Army and Marine Corps' top uniformed leaders both backed making women register for 

the draft as all combat roles are opened to them in coming months, a sweeping social change 

that could complicate the military’s gender integration plans. 

Both services, along with the Navy, have begun work to open all military jobs to any service 

member after a decision by Defense Secretary Ash Carter in December to lift all gender-

based restrictions on combat and infantry roles. 

On Tuesday, Army Chief of Staff Gen. Mark Milley and Marine Corps Commandant Gen. 
Robert Neller told senators during a Capitol Hill hearing that full integration of those jobs will 

likely take a few years, to overcome logistical and cultural issues. 

One of those complications will be how to handle the Selective Service System, which re-

quires all men ages 18 to 26 to register for possible involuntary military service. 

Women have always been exempt, and past legal challenges have pointed to the battlefield 

restrictions placed on them. With that reasoning moot, lawmakers will need to determine 

what becomes of the system. 

Navy Secretary Ray Mabus Jr. said there needs to be “a national debate” over what the 
changes mean, balancing social concerns over the idea of drafting women with the reality of 

national security and military readiness. 

But the uniform leaders were more blunt in their assessment. 

“It's my personal view in light of integration that every American physically qualified should 
register for the draft,” Neller said. Milley echoed those remarks, saying “all eligible men and 

women” should be required to register. 

The comments drew support from some Democratic lawmakers — “I agree with you,” said 
Sen. Claire McCaskill, D-Mo. — but concerned looks from Republicans on the Senate Armed 
Services Committee, who spent most of the hearing criticizing how abruptly the decision to 

drop gender restrictions was made. 

Several pressed military leaders over whether job standards would be lowered to allow 

women into combat roles, a charge officials repeatedly refuted.  

Milley and Neller said no quotas for positions have been set. Mabus said that watering down 

physical standards is “unacceptable under the law, and unacceptable to me and every other 
senior leader in the Pentagon, because it would endanger not only the safety of Marines, but 

also the safety of our nation.” 

But committee chairman Sen. John McCain, R-Ariz., said military officials still have not pro-
vided enough study or implementation plans to justify the rapid changes laid out by military 

leaders. 

“I am concerned that the department has gone about things backward,” he said.  

Military Leaders: Register Women for Draft 
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“This consequential decision was made and mandated before the military services could study 

its implications, and before any implementation plans were devised to address the serious 

challenges raised in studies.” 

Sen. Joni Ernst, R-Iowa — the only female veteran on the Senate committee — said she fully 

supported the changes “as long as standards are not lowered” to boost the number of women 

in combat jobs or force them to meet quotas. 

“We need to ensure we don’t set up men or women for failure,” she said. “It’s clear we need 

to ensure that we’re taking into account the impact this could have on women’s health. 

Marine Corps officials had requested to leave some of their infantry and combat jobs closed to 

women, citing a service study showing concerns about unit effectiveness. Carter denied those 

requests. 

For many advocates, the controversy over women in combat jobs is an outdated debate. 

Army leaders noted at Tuesday’s hearing that more than 9,000 women have already earned 

the Combat Action Badge for actions in the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. More than 1,000 

women have been killed or wounded in that fighting. 

Leo Shane III covers Congress, Veterans Affairs and the White House for Military Times. He can be 

reached at lshane@militarytimes.com. 

A total of 27 members of Chapter 522 now have achieved at least 15 years of     

continuous membership in the VVA. Pins will be presented to those members          

in attendance at the March monthly meeting for the chapter. 

 Richard Ammon  Steven Anderson 

 Rufus Anderson  Jim Armitage 

 Gene Borg   Ricky Brennan 

 Gerald Conway  Layne Duke 

 Stephen Gerety  Timothy Gressert 

 Richard Goodfellow James Groover 

 Robert Gundry  Larry Lee 

 Don Lomurno  Robert McKahan 

 Patrick McVeigh James Methvin 

 George Munson  Robert Norbeck 

 Jack Power  Gordon Ritchie 

 Carlos Sarmiento William Sundberg 

 David Syster  Wayne Webber 

 Bruce Witham 

Chapter 522 Members With 15 Years of Continuous Membership in VVA 
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FoxNews.com, January 26, 2016 

Wounded Iraq war veteran Joe 

Beimfohr sits among injured war 

veterans during a news conference 

held by the Wounded Warrior Pro-

ject to urge Congress to pass a final 

version of the Dignified Treatment 

of Wounded Warriors Act. 

(REUTERS/Molly Riley) 

The charity for wounded veterans, 

the Wounded Warrior Project, is 

facing accusations of using donor 

money toward excessive spending 

on conferences and parties instead 

of on recovery programs, according 

to a CBS News report.  

Army Staff Sergeant Erick Millette, who returned from Iraq in 2006 with a bronze star and a purple 

heart, told CBS News he admired the charity’s work and took a job with the group in 2014 but quit af-

ter two years.  

"Their mission is to honor and empower wounded warriors, but what the public doesn't see is how they 

spend their money," he told CBS News.  

Millette said he witnessed lavish spending on staff, with big “catered” parties.  

"Going to a nice fancy restaurant is not team building. Staying at a lavish hotel at the beach here in 

Jacksonville, and requiring staff that lives in the area to stay at the hotel is not team building," he told 

CBS News.  

According to the charity's tax forms obtained by CBS News, spending on conferences and meetings 

went from $1.7 million in 2010, to $26 million in 2014, which is the same amount the group spends on 

combat stress recovery. 

Two former of employees, who were so fearful of retaliation they asked that CBS News not show their 

faces on camera, said spending has skyrocketed since Steven Nardizzi took over as CEO in 2009, 

pointing to the 2014 annual meeting at a luxury resort in Colorado Springs. 

"He rappelled down the side of a building at one of the all hands events. He's come in on a Segway, 

he's come in on a horse,” one employee told CBS News.  

About 500 staff members attended the four-day conference in Colorado, which CBS News reported cost 

about $3 million. 

Wounded Warrior Project declined CBS News' interview requests for Nardizzi, but instead sent Director 

of Alumni and a recipient of their services, Captain Ryan Kules, who denied there was excessive spend-

ing on conferences. 

"It's the best use of donor dollars to ensure we are providing programs and services to our warriors 

and families at the highest quality," he said. 

Kules added the charity did not spend $3 million on the Colorado conference, but he was not there and 

was unable to say what it did cost. He also told CBS News that the charity does not spend money on 

alcohol or engages in any other kind of excessive spending. 

 

Wounded Warrior Project reportedly accused of wasting donor money 
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I know many good people. People who would never hurt the feelings of another. BUT....be 

honest with yourself.........you have had days when you would love to say these things to 

someone. Haven't you? I have........ usually on a daily basis. Here are some suggestions…. 

 

1. You - Off my planet.  

2. Not the brightest crayon in the box now, are we?  

3. Well, this day was a total waste of makeup.  

4. Errors have been made. Others will be blamed.  

5. And your crybaby whiny opinion would be...?  

6. I'm not crazy. I've just been in a very bad mood for 64 years.  

7. Allow me to introduce my selves.  

8. Sarcasm is just one more service I offer.  

9. Whatever kind of look you were going for, you missed.  

10. I'm just working here until a good fast-food job opens up.  

11. I'm trying to imagine you with a personality.  

12. Stress is when you wake up screaming and you realize you weren't asleep.  

13. I can't remember if I'm the good twin or the evil one.  

14. How many times do I have to flush before you go away?  

15. I just want revenge. Is that so wrong?  

16. You say I'm a witch like it's a bad thing.  

17. Can I trade this job for what's behind door #2?  

18. Nice perfume. Must you marinate in it?  

19. Chaos, panic, and disorder - my work here is done.  

20. Earth is full. Go home.  

21. Is it time for your medication or mine?  

22. How do I set a laser printer to stun?  

23. I'm not tense, just terribly, terribly alert. 

Need Some New Lines For Your “Friends”? 

Of the innocent pleasures left to men past middle life, the jamming of common 

sense down the throats of fools is perhaps the keenest. 

T.H. Huxley 

There is no distance on the earth as far away as yesterday. 

Robert Nathan 
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By SARAH WESTWOOD 

A high-ranking Department of Veterans Affairs official on Tuesday defended the VA's failure to 
discipline two employees accused of misconduct, and blamed the outrage over their lenient 
treatment on "considerable external pressure" by the media and Congress to punish person-

nel who may not have done anything wrong. 

Sloan Gibson, deputy VA secretary, praised a judge's recent decision in personnel cases that 
stopped the demotions of Diana Rubens and Kimberly Graves, two VA officials accused of to-

gether stealing more than $400,000 in benefits from the government. 

The allegations against Graves and Rubens came in a September 2015 inspector general re-
port, which found the two officials had created job openings for themselves in far-away cities 

and gamed a VA program meant to pay the moving expenses of agency employees. 

But Gibson said Tuesday the inspector general report was flawed, arguing Graves and Rubens 

should never have been demoted in the first place. 

"Perhaps the greatest frustration for me is, the IG published a report which is not supported 

by the evidence," Gibson said during a VA conference call with reporters Tuesday afternoon. 

"We have taken two good people--they made an error in judgment," he said, noting Graves 

and Rubens have seen their reputations "trashed." 

"There are people who took this IG report and rolled it up and beat them over the head with 

it," Gibson added. 

According to the inspector general, Graves had pressured a colleague to leave his job so she 
could manipulate the VA's employee relocation program and pocket nearly $130,000 in bene-

fits. The same report found Rubens had created a less-demanding position for herself at the 
VA's regional office in Philadelphia, then netted $274,000 in moving benefits to take the job 

while retaining the same six-figure salary. 

Gibson denied either official had stolen taxpayer money. 

"To the extent that there was any misconduct here, both of these two individuals failed to ex-
tricate themselves from this matter, and that created the appearance of a conflict of inter-

est," he said. 

Two separate judges on the Merit Systems Protection Board each reversed the VA's decision 

to demote Rubens and Graves for their role in manipulating the relocation program. Critics 
were already questioning why the VA had settled on such a light punishment, which included 

a modest salary reduction, instead of firing the employees. 

Gibson said he planned to impose even lesser punishments on the two officials now that the 

MSPB judges had struck down the VA's first attempt to discipline them. 

The deputy secretary blamed the judges' reversal on new accountability legislation Congress 

passed in an attempt to remove barriers to firing employees accused of misconduct. The VA 
has frequently faced criticism for its seeming refusal to rid its ranks of officials who break the 

rules. 

VA Defends Officials Who Allegedly Stole $400,000 From Agency 
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"What you found here, particularly in the case of Ms. Rubens, [was] the judge noting specifi-

cally that he would have mitigated to a lesser punishment, but that was not available under 
the expedited action of the Choice Act, and so instead of mitigating the punishment and ad-

ministering a lesser penalty, the judge decided to just name that penalty unreasonable," Gib-

son said. 

VA leadership has resisted Congress' attempts to overhaul the agency's policies for holding 
officials accountable, even in the wake of a nationwide scandal in 2014 that severely ham-

pered the VA's credibility on the issue. 

"I can't pretend to understand what congressional intent was when they wrote into the law 

that the MSPB judge could not mitigate punishment," Gibson said. 

Rep. Jeff Miller, chairman of the House Veterans Affairs Committee, said the VA's effort to is-

sue "an even weaker slap on the wrist" to Rubens and Graves should be of "little comfort" to 

taxpayers. 

"Had VA not been so determined to shield the employees who approved Rubens' and Graves' 
exorbitant relocation packages from accountability, we wouldn't be having this conversation," 

Miller said Tuesday. "The real issue VA should be focused on at this point is helping Congress 
reform the federal government's dysfunctional civil service system, which is at the root of all 

the department's most serious personnel problems." 

Miller said he spoke with Gibson Tuesday morning to ask "for his assistance in this effort," but 

noted Gibson "adamantly refused." 

"VA leaders have fought these efforts at nearly every turn," Miller said of legislative attempts 

to increase accountability at the embattled agency. 
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For additional information, please visit our website at www.vva522.org. 

Disclaimer                                                                      

The views or opinions expressed within this publication are not necessarily the opinions of the publishers,           
advertisers, members, National Headquarters or that of Pinellas County Chapter 522. 

Disclosure Statements 

“100% of your gift/donation will be used by VVA, Chapter 522 of Vietnam Veterans of  America, Inc., Pinellas 
County, Florida. Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer  Services Registration Number CH11513.” 

Registration does not imply endorsement, approval or recommendation by the state.                                               
Call 1-800-HELPFLA (1-800-435-7352) for a copy of the official registration and financial  information.  

Position Name Telephone E-Mail Address 

President Mike Bousher 813-917-2688  mikro76@msn.com 

Vice President          Dick Ammon       727-816-9080 daranger@verizon.net 

Secretary  Paul Laurence      727-481-7768 PaulRN7@me.com 

Treasurer Jack Meyers 727-776-9341 jackmimiparadise@yahoo.com 

Chaplain Larry Lee  727-365-7400  cashequity@aol.com 

VVA Chapter 522 Contact Information 

Director Bruce Witham Newsletter Publisher Mike Bousher 

Director Rick Goodfellow Newsletter Editor Dick Ammon 

Director Joe Ellenberger Newsletter Photographer Peilian Ammon 

Membership Alan Thompson Website Administrator Dick Ammon 


